Central Park Gardens

Steering Committee Meeting Minutes
11:30 am – 1:00 pm, November 14, 2007

Members Present:
Jan Bower, Christine Deamer, Jim Fowler, Emily Griswold, 



Linda Parsons, Dorothy Peterson, Willa Pettygrove, Peg Smith, 



Bob Stephenson, Mary Yaussy
Guests:

Sandy Dietrich, Asha Sander

1. Updates

a. Rotary proposal:  Emily and Peg are making a presentation to the Sunrise Davis Rotary at 

7:00 a.m. on Friday, January 11.  We are hopeful that Sunrise will give us some funding 

for the proposal we submitted to them in September.
b. Seat wall and arbor estimates:  Emily has a third estimate for the seat wall @ $5,000 from Elisa Maya Sepulveda, a graduate of the UCD Landscape Architecture program.  Cheryl Sullivan is working on the arbor design.  We should have a package for the City the week after Thanksgiving.
c. Volunteers:  Bob and Emily had a table at the Community Service Fair on October 24 and had some volunteers sign up for working in the gardens.  Several showed up at the workday on November 3.  There has also been some enthusiasm from interest groups of 10-15 people in working in the gardens as a community project for their groups.

d. Free sign pedestals:  The Arboretum is doing some cleaning out of obsolete equipment, and Emily thought we might be interested in having these pedestals (about five) for signs in the gardens.  The pedestals have a plate on a metal stake, are about the height of a wheelchair and will take an 8 ½ x 11 inch or larger sign.  The committee expressed interest in seeing them.
e. Eleanor Roosevelt Circle Gardens:  Dorothy again mentioned the need for gardening help at the Eleanor Roosevelt Circle.  Emily suggested that she contact the UC Davis Human Corps for some assistance.
2. Garden Projects

a. Sensory Garden:  Emily is hesitant to begin the Sensory (herb) Garden until we find out if we can get funding for the bench/seat wall.
b.
Rose and Flower Garden:  Emily is gathering plants at her house and would like to get them planted soon, as well as remove some of the unproductive roses in the outer perimeter of the garden.  She recently went out to buy some plants and ended up getting them free from Kellys Color Nursery of Davis.  She also has two All-Star roses from the Arboretum that she would like to place at the front of the garden.  A rose clinic is planned for January 19 so this would be a good time to take out old roses and put in new ones, along with the pruning of the established roses.  The rugosa rose could be put in the vegetable or sensory garden because the rose hips are edible.  Peg suggested that we put up a sign that states what is going to happen in the garden so that there are no surprises when we remove some of the roses.  Linda suggested putting in some bulbs, such as daffodils, that will bloom when the roses are dormant.  The verbena could be moved to the area along the cement walk and hedge.
3. Education Program Review

a. List of Workshop Ideas:  Six people (Sheryl Davoren, Mary Yaussy, Mario Moratorio, Linda Parsons, Emily Griswold and Peg Smith) responded with ideas for workshop topics that were passed out at the meeting.  The following is a review of topics ranked according to Central Park visitor interest from our visitor survey last year:
Educational topic survey results (from July 2006 visitor survey)
3= moderately interested, 5= very interested
Plant selection





(4.1)

Non-toxic pest control 



(4.0)

How and when to water/efficient irrigation 

(3.9)

Preparing soil for planting 



(3.8)

Garden design





(3.8)

Identifying pest and beneficial insects 

(3.8)

Lowering maintenance 



(3.8)

Harvesting and cooking from the garden 

(3.8)

Seasonal cycles of garden work


(3.7)

Pruning and training plants



(3.6)

Planting techniques 




(3.6)

Composting 





(3.5)

Identifying and managing weeds


(3.5)

Mini-lectures/demonstrations will run 20 minutes and could be repeated twice on a Saturday morning. In-depth clinics (such as rose pruning or tool sharpening) will be longer (possibly 1-2 hours) because they include hands-on activity.  Although a handout is needed with the titles and dates of the workshops for the coming year, everyone agreed that the list of topic ideas is a good start.  We need to experiment with some talks by Master Gardeners at least twice each month, which will allow the program to evolve month by month.  Eventually we might partner with business and community people, who have expertise on certain subjects, and present talks along with demonstrations of products and equipment.
b. Scheduling of Workshops:  The next step is to organize the workshop topics by season and decide which topics lend themselves to short talks and which to longer workshop periods.  Peg agreed to work with the list of topics and do a framework and mock-up calendar for the coming year.  This list will be given to Christine Joshel, who has volunteered to do the educational programming for DCPG.  Her idea is to piggyback the Woodland Community College program with our workshop program.
c. Other Ideas:  It was suggested that we have several people serve as Plant Docents on workdays to tour visitors around the gardens.  It was also suggested that we use banners on program days (like the ones we used for the Open House) to attract more attention to the garden.  We also have sandwich board signs that we can put in the market to direct people over to the gardens.  An event calendar should be posted on the signboard in the garden as well as on the DCPG and the Master Gardener websites.  We need to develop the gardens more as a public resource, particularly with our continuing need for money to develop and maintain the gardens.  Linda suggested that the Master Gardeners put together a number of curriculum units (canned lectures) on various garden topics.  These packaged units would be available in the Master Garden office in Woodland and could be easily tweaked by anyone giving a talk on a garden topic.
4. Garden Brochure Design

a. Examples from other gardens:  Emily presented a number of sample brochures from other gardens in California.  From looking at these brochures, we determined that we need the following items in our brochure:  map of the gardens, directions to the gardens, mission statement, brief history of the gardens, short descriptions of each garden, volunteer information aimed at the public, safety guidelines with an emphasis on bicycles and a list of partners and contributors.  According to Dorothy, the lifetime of most brochures is 18 months; therefore, we need to put in information that is generic and will last a long time since we may not have funds to redo the brochure very often.  The directions to the gardens need to be explicit enough so that someone from out-of-town could find them.
5. Upcoming funding opportunities

a. Soroptomist grants:  According to Dorothy, the Soroptomist grants are small, but easy to get.  She suggested we try for a mini-grant of less than $300.  Dorothy will send Emily some information on this grant opportunity, which she saw in The Enterprise.
b. Slosson Endowment:  The 2008 deadline for grants of up to $50,000 for the Slosson Endowment is December 15.  The committee decided to wait until next year to reapply when we have more results to report on the expenditures of our present grant from this source.
c. City of Davis Public Works:  The pesticide usage signs suggested by Jack Betourne should be requested from Public Works.
d. Davis Ace Hardware:  The Ace donation form needs to be used to request tools for the gardens.  Also needed are 3-4 kneeling pad stools.
e. Other Ideas:  A suggestion was made that we order some quality gloves with our logo and sell them on work days.  Workers, who forget their gloves, might be the best customers for these, but it could also be a money-making venture, like t-shirts and hats with our logo.

6.
Announcements
a.
Christine Deamer announced that the Davis Garden Club will officially move its meetings to Eleanor Roosevelt Circle, starting in January.  Meetings are on the fourth Monday of the month from 7-9 p.m.  On Friday, December 7, the club is having a wreath-making party at 4:00 p.m. at her house at 1410 Madera Court in East Davis.  If interested in attending, please email her at cdeamer@davisgardenclub.org.  After you have made three wreaths for sale at the Farmer’s Market, you can make a wreath for yourself.  This is an incentive to attend this gathering.  Last year the club made 35 wreaths, which quickly sold at the Farmer’s Market at a cost of $20 each.
b.
The next Steering Committee meeting will be December 12, 11:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
Submitted by,
Jan Bower, Secretary

Central Park Gardens Steering Committee

